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Minutes 
February 17, 2021 

 
Minutes of the Altona Community Foundation Board of Directors online meeting held on Wednesday, February 
17, 2021 at 12:00 pm. 
 
Present were: president, Chris Sumner; vice-president Loren Braul; treasurer, Angus Klassen; Bill Penner; 
Tracy Klassen; Scott Penner; Pat Friesen; Ken Wiebe, and Keith Stoesz. 
 

1. Call to Order  
Chris Sumner called the meeting to order at 12:03 p.m.  
 

2. Review of the Agenda 
MOTION: Bill Penner - moved – Ken Wiebe – seconded - THAT the agenda is approved as 
presented. 
CARRIED.  

 
3. Review of Previous Minutes 

MOTION: Pat Friesen – moved – Scott Penner – seconded – THAT the minutes of the meeting held 
January 13, 2021 are adopted as circulated. 
CARRIED. 
 

4. YIP 
• W.C.Miller YIP student rep Willow Kehler and YIP teacher advisor Derek Wahl were in attendance. 
• Willow Kehler reported that is has been hard to come up with ideas for school fundraisers with 

COVID restrictions. 
• The school will be selling a clothing line with proceeds going to YIP. They hope to finalize pricing 

details shortly.  
• YIP anticipates accepting grant applications by April. 

 
5. Financial 

• Angus presented the 2020 unaudited financial statements prepared by Gislason Targownik Peters 
to the board.  

• Angus to question GTP on the line cut off on page 6. 
MOTION: Angus Klassen – moved – Keith Stoesz – seconded THAT the Altona Community 
Foundation Inc. 2020 financial statements are approved as presented. 
CARRIED. 
• Year end named fund update letters were emailed/mailed out. 
• The last of year end donations receipts were mailed. 
• In the Memo of Understanding that the ACF signed for the Endow MB IT Enhancement Program it 

was noted that “no financial commitment is required by the ACF and the computer is owned by the 
ACF”. Endow MB has been advised by finance that the best way to make sure that the computers 
are properly expensed by the Manitoba foundations is to do an exchange of cash. The ACF can 
then record the laptop as an expense and the grant from Endow MB as revenue for general admin 
expenses. They have asked us to forward a cheque for $1,679 by February 26 and in exchange, 
within 30 days of them receiving the cheque, there will be a deposit in our bank account for the 
exact same amount. 

• The following cheques were issued to: Community Foundations of Canada (CFC) - $450 for 2021 
network fees; Gardens on Tenth - $1,500; Rosenfeld School - $1,835 and The Winnipeg Foundation 
(TWF) - $1,679. 
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• New software was purchased from TechSoup for the new ACF computer for $77.70: QuickBooks 
2021 software and a 1 year subscription to Bitdefender Internet Security with 3 licenses. The current 
McAfee subscription was cancelled. 

• Angus presented the attached financial reports to the board prior to the meeting via email. 
MOTION: Angus Klassen – moved – Pat Friesen – seconded – THAT the attached financial reports 
are approved as presented. 
CARRIED. 

 
6. Board Terms / YIP Rep 

• Board terms for Chris and Bill will be up at the end of September. 
• Looking for a new president at the ACF March planning meeting, and a new ACF YIP rep in 

September. 
 

7. Scholarship Fund 
• An online meeting was held with the donor on January 21. 
• From this meeting Scott presented revised scholarship fund agreements for the board to review 

prior to the ACF February meeting. 
• Board brought up some additional questions for the donor. 
• Chris to arrange another online meeting with the donor and report back at the March meeting. 

 
8. Endow CF Online Workshop 

• Endow MB released the 2021 Sustainability & Growth Report and are asking CF’s to participate in a 
customized (based on ACF answers to the questionnaire) two hour workshop. Jenn emailed to board 
on January 14 asking for some potential dates to get back to Endow MB with. 

• No response from board since last meeting, Jenn to resend the email. 
 

9. 2021 CFC Membership Checklist 
• Jennifer presented the 2021 CFC Membership Checklist to the board. 
MOTION: Bill Penner – moved – Angus Klassen – seconded – THAT the board reviewed, read and 
understood the criteria for continuing membership in CFC and has completed the 2021 CFC 
Membership Checklist. 
CARRIED. 

 
10. RBC Vital Conversation 

• Date is set for March 3 from 12 to 1:30 pm. 
• Chris sent out invitations and will send out a Teams invite along with the agenda prior to March 3. 

 
11. Neubergthal Heritage Foundation 

• Named fund agreements have been signed and an agreement copy along with the NHF’s initial 
deposit of $2,500 was mailed to TWF on February 5. 

 
12. Granting Committee Report 

• Granting committee confirmed with the Trans Canada Trail committee that they would not be moving 
forward this year with tree planting as per their 2020 ACF/Build 150 spring grant application and will 
instead be concentrating on trail work – flattening, gravel etc. 

• The Trans Canada Trail committee had already received their $3,000 grant for tree planting from 
Build 150. Chris contacted Kevin Parson our Build 150 rep from Endow MB and Kevin agreed that 
the new project for trail flattening still fits within the Build 150 guidelines, as long as there can be 
work done by mid-summer (which is what Build 150 asked of all projects). Endow MB indicated they 
will support whatever ACF decides. 

• ACF board decided to let the Trans Canada Trail committee keep their $3,000 grant from Build 150 
and direct the grant towards trail flattening instead of tree planting. 

• The Trans Canada Trail committee will not be awarded their $3,000 spring 2020 grant from ACF as 
their project changed from what they stated on their grant application. ACF will encourage the Trans 
Canada Trail committee to reapply during the 2021 granting period. 

MOTION: Scott Penner – moved – Ken Wiebe – seconded – THAT the Trans Canada Trail spring 
2020 ACF grant of $3,000 will not be used and be moved into the next granting cycle. 
CARRIED. 
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13. Public Relations Committee Report 
• Signed up for the Chamber Member Spotlight page (story and photo) running in the South Central 

Post, twice a month @ $40/insert. Signed up for three months: April, October and November to 
coincide with granting periods and 24 Hour Giving Challenge. Cost is $240 plus tax. 

 
14. Asset Development Committee Report 

• No new report. 
 

15. New business 
• No new business. 

 
16. Next Meeting Date 

• Wednesday, March 17 – 12 noon – online. 
 

17. Adjournment. 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT this meeting is now adjourned and the next meeting of the 
Altona Community Foundation will be held on Wednesday, March 17 at 12 noon.  
CARRIED. 

 

 
 

Chris Sumner, president 
Altona Community Foundation 
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